Centerline stationing is based on Ohio Department of Transportation District 5 MUS-555-5.86 (1939),
with references to highway monuments found in plans for projects MUS- 555-6.43 (2008), and MUS-
555-8.00 (2014).

Railroad stationing is based on Zanesville and Western Railway Company, Cannelville Branch — Main Line
Valuation Sheet V-305, 15f.

The description was prepared in February 2021 by James E. Deitrick, P.S. No. 8664, and is based on a
field survey performed by James E. Deitrick, P.S. No. 8664 in December, 2020 and January, 2021.
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